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Pastoral Reflections 
The Reverend David F. Peters, Minister 

 
As I write this, the sun is shining and the trees and bushes seem to just “pop” with leaves and color! It is 

a beautiful time of the year. After a time of less sun and more darkness and storms, nothing beats spring in New 
England!  

But I have to keep in perspective that just a month ago, we had snow and cold and darkness. Although 
landscape seemed dead, cold, and lifeless, under the snow and cold, hardened ground were seeds and bulbs, 
ready, pregnant with possibilities. And then spring came and the blossoms with it. It reminds me that sometimes 
life seems dark, cold, without energy, lifeless. The church as well, can feel an like that. And then life springs up 
and out. People lean in against the propensity to stay dormant and hibernate just a bit longer, or even find 
another place to bloom. I give thanks to God for the demonstrations of this “new birth” that breaks out in the 
life of our church. 

In this month’s newsletter, you will see recounted for you these times of blooming activity and ministry 
from the past month and the opportunities for the month to come. I hope you will make it a priority and take 
advantage of them. 

On another subject, you will note an article in this month’s newsletter about Planned Giving (p.9). As 
supporters of this congregation, you have a vested interested in seeing it not only survive, but flourish. The 
financial realities of our congregation are that while we have maintained a steady number of people in our 
church, the financial resources needed for our budget rely on the interest and growth of our endowment. While 
we would rather not do this, it is a necessary reality in this day and time. Colleges have been doing this for 
years. If you give a percentage or a specific dollar amount to our church in your will, it will add to those given 
by Mabel Bernhardt Smith and Ruth Johnson for whom I am so grateful to day. Another way is to create a Life 
Income Plan or use of a retirement plan proceeds. While not enough room exists here to explain this, it is very 
possible to benefit your church no matter your income and estate level.  

Today I am asking you to consider naming the church as part of your Planned Giving practices. Not sure 
how to begin?  Please talk to me or Charlie Stauffacher. We can help. Thank you from future generations – as 
we are grateful to those of our past! 
 
See you in church. 
With love and appreciation,  David 

Continuing Testament 
Extravagant Welcome 

Changing Lives 
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Rummage/Bake Sale Coming 
Saturday, May 20 
9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
 
On May 20th, from 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., the church will hold our annual Rummage/Bake Sale.  It is an event 
with many purposes.  It helps the community at large by offering clean clothing and household items for sale, it 
helps folks pare down their "stuff" by donating to the sale, it helps the organizations that get the leftover items, 
and it raises money for the church. 
 
It starts with your donations.  You can start now by putting aside good clothing you no longer wear and going 
through your home for items you no longer use.  Everything donated must be clean and working.  We take very 
small furniture in good condition.  Please do not donate electronics, TV's, exercise equipment, sports 
equipment, baby equipment, textbooks, luggage, computers older than 5 years or non-working items.  They do 
not sell.  If you are unsure, please call Sue Stauffacher at 860-354-1274 before 8:00 p.m. to ask.   
 
Items may be dropped off in Fellowship Hall beginning Sunday, May 14th.   
 
The bake sale is a big part of this event, so please bake goodies. 
 Some people come just for the baked goods - we have an excellent 
reputation for delicious baked goods. 
 
Workers are needed the week of the sale and on the day of the sale. 
 Please donate your time as well as your treasures. 
 
Thank you, 
Sue  
 
 
 

thank you 
 
…to everyone who helped with reading, leading 
worship, preparing food or for the Pot Luck Supper 
on Maundy Thursday and Easter Breakfast on 
Sunday, those who donated flowers and all who 
attended Holy Week and Easter services and events.  
It was a glorious time! 
…to those who organized another successful Trivia 
Night. 
 
Hello… 
From Molly Wright.  She misses us and wishes she 
could be with us but is happy in her assisted living 
home in Maine.  She says, if you are in her area, 
please stop in and see her – she loves guests.  Her 
contact information is available in the office. 

 
 

 

 
 

Spring Church Work Day 
 

Saturday, May 13 
 

9 a.m. until noon 
 

Tasks for many hands, indoors & out! 
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Painting Around the Church 
 

The Trustees 
approved a bid from 
Robert Riccio of 
Burlington to repaint 
the Meetinghouse 
Steeple and repair and 
spot paint trim around 

the Parish House. The cost is just under $20,000 
which will be taken from the Church’s Capital 
Reserve Fund. This work is necessary to maintain 
our building prevent deterioration and leaks. 
 
While the money to cover this painting and repair is 
in the Capital Reserve Fund, funded by bequests, it 
leaves not enough of a cushion to cover the 
anticipated cost of a new furnace which is nearing 
the end of its useful life, or any other unforeseen 
capital need. The Furnace has a less than desirable 
efficiency rating and the Trustees have been 
preemptively researching alternatives before it fails.  
 
If you are so moved to make a capital Reserve 
donation towards replenishing the $20,000, it would 
be greatly appreciated. Any check should be marked 
Capital Reserve. 
 
 
 
Discussion with Reverend Kent Siladi 
Conference Minister, Connecticut 
Conference  
 
This article appeared in last May’s edition of 
Faith Matters.  The message is still relevant and 
worthy of review. 
 
On Sunday, April 17, 2016, our Conference 
Minister visited Roxbury and preached during the 
service that day. Afterwards he asked, as he does 
with other churches, to meet with the Deacons and 
others to reflect on our church in light of three 
questions: 
 
1. What is the most exciting thing happening right 
now in the life of our church? 

2. As you think about the next three years, what are 
the greatest challenges you foresee? 
3. What does your church need to learn? 
 
Our Excitement: 
We enjoy one another’s company. 
We enjoy interacting with the community. 
We share with no strings attached such as the South 
Dakota Mission Trip. 
We would like to begin to find other ways to 
balance our budget beside fund-raisers. 
We would like to raise money for causes instead of 
the operating budget. 
We would like to repeat the “good energy” of the 
Beef Barbecue, an event that almost didn’t happen 
due to cost, and for which we were able in turn to 
pass the proceeds on. 
We have a mission that grew out of one person’s 
attendance at a Homeless Vigil in New Milford.   
We have our Music program and our annual Art 
Show. 
We celebrate our openness to try new things and 
find new ways to “be the Church”. 
We are called on to host funerals and memorial 
services of many people who don’t necessarily 
belong to our church, who allow us to be with them 
at that time that are carried out with dignity and 
grace and our love for them continues afterward. 
 
 
 
Our Challenges: 
To present ourselves to the community in ways that 
open possibility of talking about changes in the 
worship service. 
To utilize outside space effectively, such as 
Blessing of the Animals. 
To learn by sharing with other congregations.  
Litchfield South Association is one of the liveliest. 
To learn to “make new mistakes” and embrace 
experimentation. 
To become “innovators” 
To learn to tolerate failure by staying centered in a 
vision of who we want to be, to form our vision 
around empowerment. 
To appreciate that our generation’s children have a 
“high meter for authenticity” in their bones, that 
their focus is on practicality rather than scripture.  



 

Faith Matters      page 4      May 2017 

To realize once they are confirmed and we don’t see 
them again. 
To find ways to bring ourselves out into the 
community, such as the way Silver Lake is taking 
Vacation Bible School out to places that are under-
served.  Community Office Hours could include 
people other that the Pastor. 
 
What do we need to learn? 
To be storytellers, to tell people about what we do 
here.  Role play, have fun! 
 
To form new partnerships with local community 
organizations.  We could go to them as a team and 
ask them, “If our church could do one thing for you, 
what would that be?”  We need to open up 
conversations, to be curious. 
 
To counter the idea that we are an institution that is 
out-moded. 
 
To think about collective power. There are many 
things that other community organizations do that 
we could partner with, such as the Lions/Rotary, the 
Mental Health Training coming up with the town 
and the Historical Outreach Groups that are getting 
together in the fall. 
 
To think about cultivating bequests/legacy gifts.  
We need to emphasize how these gifts make the  
(Continued from previous page) 
world a better place.  Planned giving has to be part 
of our congregational health. 
To consider a monthly Stewardship Moment.  It 
could be a time to talk about one of the gifts to the 
Endowment Fund.   
 
To directly connect Mission/Ministry to resources.  
Example: the recent Simply Smiles fund-raiser in 
which they raised $140,000 in four hours for homes. 
 
Everyone has a ministry. Ministry means reaching 
out with the love of God. 
 
We need to take our ministry out into the 
community.  To see ourselves as Global Mission 
Partners. 

 
We need to be an invitational church, rather than a 
welcoming church. (Active instead of passive).  We 
can do this by using “my church” in conversation, 
by claiming it. 
 
 
Litchfield South Association 
Spring Meeting 
 
The spring meeting of the Litchfield South 
Association will be held on Wednesday, May 24 at 
the Milton Congregational Church in Litchfield, 
beginning at 6 p.m.  
 
The speaker will be Charlie Meade of our 
congregation and he will be speaking about ways 
our churches can unite in mission and support 
critical activities in our region. He will speak 
specifically about Loaves and Fishes in New 
Milford and their ministry of hospitality. 
It is hoped that Trustees and others who are 
interested in mission and financial matters in the 
church will attend. Charlie and Diane Meade are 
our delegates. 
 
 
 
Confirmand News 
 
This year’s confirmands have been meeting with 
their mentors and have been going on visits to local 
houses of worship as part of their program.  On 
April 23, they attended worship at Sacred Heart 
Roman Catholic Church in South Britain and on 
April 30, the Zion Baptist Church in Waterbury.  
On May 5, they will go to Temple Shalom in New 
Milford and on May 7, the Danbury Islamic Center. 
This year’s confirmands are Tiffany Horton and 
Rebecca Racz.  Their mentors are Pat Fraley and 
Sue Stauffacher.  Confirmation will be on June 4th.  
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2017 Calendar 
 
 
MAY 7   Communion  CWS Mothers Day Cards on sale 
   Ladies Luncheon     Noon 
May 13   Spring Church Work Day    9:00 a.m. – Noon 
May 14   Mother’s Day CWS Mother’s Day Cards on sale  
May 20   Rummage and Bake Sale     9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
May 28   Rev. Peters away at Kirby’s college commencement – Guest Preacher 
May 29   Memorial Day      Parade 10:00 a.m. 
 
 
JUNE 4  Pentecost Sunday/Rite of Confirmation/Communion 

CWS Father’s Day Cards on sale 
June  11  Spring Church Celebration & Picnic (last day of Church School) 10:30 a.m. 
   Celebration of Diane Meade’s graduation from seminary. 

CWS Father’s Day Cards on sale 
June 16, 17 & 18 Art Show in Fellowship Hall ~  Reception on Friday evening. 
June 18   Choir Appreciation Sunday /Father’s Day  10:30 a.m. 
June 18  Father’s Day  CWS Father’s Day Cards on sale 
 
 
JULY & AUGUST  Sunday worship service time changes to 9:30 a.m. July / August 
   Sundaes on Saturdays     6-9 p.m. 
   Rev. Peters on vacation during July 
August 12  Annual Beef Barbecue     5:00 – 7:00 pm. 
August 13  Pool Party 
August 19  Annual Tag/Bake Sale     9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 
 
SEPTEMBER  3 Communion  - 10:30 worship time resumes 
September 10  Homecoming Sunday  - Church School begins            Picnic @ 11:30 a.m.  

 
 
 

Church Office Hours 
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
Community Office Hours  
 
On Wednesday mornings from 8:00-9:30 a.m. Reverend Peters holds office hours at the Roxbury Market.  This 
is primarily a time for people to meet with him without having to come the church office.  It is part of our local 
outreach. 
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Ongoing/Community 
Events 
 
Community Yoga 
Tuesday mornings 
9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall, $10 
50% to Roxbury Fuel Assistance 
 
Join Suzanne Fitch as she shares her passion for 
yoga.  Suzanne has been teaching yoga for more 
than 15 years.  She completed her 200-hour yoga 
teacher training last year.  She has studied with 
various teachers in the area and has taken 
workshops with nationally-recognized teachers. 
 
Suzanne wants to share her passion of yoga with the 
community.  She teaches a dynamic flow style that 
is accessible to all.  
 
When you attend, please bring a yoga mat and 
water.  Wear comfortable clothing you can move in.  
The suggested donation for the class is $10.  The 
class meets for 90 minutes on Tuesdays from 9:30 
to 11 a.m. in our Fellowship Hall. 
 
Men’s Breakfast 
May 13, 8:00 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall 
 
The Men’s Fellowship breakfast is held the second 
Saturday of each month at 8 a.m. in Fellowship 
Hall. All men of the Church are welcome to come 
for great hospitality, food, and lively, informal 
discussions and stories. Kitchen talk begins while 
the meal is being prepared around 7:30 a.m. 
 
The Men’s fellowship group has been the 
sponsoring organization for our annual Juried Art 
Show. See Charlie Meade with questions. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Blood Donors Needed 
Friday, May 12 
1-6 p.m. 
Fellowship Hall 
 
We are constantly in need of donors. One pint can 
save up to three lives and there is no substitute. 
If you are 17 years of age or older and weigh 110 
pounds or more, please consider giving blood 
Friday, May 12 and Friday, July 14 from 1-6 p.m. 
here in Fellowship Hall. 
 
Please mark your calendar now, and call or go 
online to make an appointment.  The number of 
staff and supplies depends upon the number of 
appointments.  Although walk-ins are welcome, we 
want to have the resources to get everyone in and 
out as quickly as possible. 
 
To donate blood, please make an appointment at 
880-GIVE-LIFE or www.redcrossblood.org.  We 
really need YOU. 
 
If you would be willing to help out at the drive, or 
have any questions, please call Brooke Wheeler at 
860-354-4821. 
 
 
Graduate Names Sought 
 
Do you have in your family or 
know of a young person who 
will be graduating from High 
School, College or Graduate 
School over the next few 
months?  We would love to be 
informed so that we may 
acknowledge their accomplishments.  Please contact 
the church office, office@roxburychurch.org or let 
Rev. Peters know. 
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Star Island 
         Submitted by Sue Stauffacher 
 
My favorite place is Star Island, ten miles     into 
the Atlantic Ocean from Portsmouth, NH.  I have 
been attending UCC Summer Conferences there 
for at least 30 years, as has Charlie for a bit over 
20.  The 2017 catalog just came in the mail, so 
here is some information.   
 
The UCC has two separate conferences, Star 
Gathering 1 and Star Gathering 2 each year.  This 
year, Star Gathering 1 is from Saturday, July 29 
through Saturday, August 5.  Star Gathering 2 is 
from Saturday, August 5 through Saturday, August 
12. 
 
Star Island is a rustic place full of activities for the 
whole family.  If your vacation means a rest from 
everything, you may just sit in a rocker on the 
hotel porch and contemplate the beautiful harbor.  
It is a place of acceptance, love, beauty, and so 
much more.  Financial aid is available. 
 
You can visit starisland.org to find out more and 
also talk to Charlie and Sue Stauffacher and Des 
and Nancy Desmond. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Silver Lake 
 
Summer Youth Conferences 2017 
Registration continues for the week-long residential 
camps at Silver lake Conference Center in Sharon, 
CT (about 55 minutes from Roxbury). The sessions 
are open to those entering grade 4 – 12 in the fall. 
Each week there are usually 5 conferences which 
are organized  by age and theme. We invite you to 
check out the poster on the Youth Bulletin Board 
near the Nursery Room. The Roxbury Church will 
be giving scholarships to all who attend from 
Roxbury. 
 
Silver Lake Open House 
Sunday, May 21 2- 4 pm. 
 
Join us for Silver lake’s Open House on May 21st at 
Silver Lake Conference Center at 227 Low Road in  
Sharon, CT.  Silver Lake is a wonderful place 
owned by our CT Conference of the UCC.  It is a 
residential camp which runs week-long programs 
(“conferences”) for young people during the 
summer.  There is a complete listing of these 
conferences on the bulletin board in Fellowship 
Hall. Check it out!  Many of our church’s young 
people have attended in the past.  If you would like 
more information, see Rev. Peters or their website, 
silverlakect.org 
 
 
11th Annual Golf Tournament 
Tuesday, June 6, 2017 
Lyman Orchards, Middlefield CT 
 
Swing into summer!  Grab your buddies and your 
clubs and swing into summer with a day on the 
links while helping to support the Connecticut 
Conference’s vital outdoor ministry.  Join us on 
Tuesday, June 6 at Lyman Orchards in Middlefield, 
CT for our 11th Annual Golf Tournament. 
 
There will be skill contests, a chance to win a new 
set of golf clubs and lots of other goodies, as well as 
an opportunity to share fun and fellowship at our 
Reception & Awards ceremony. Se you there! 
Register at jennc@ctucc.org 
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mission 
   matters   

 
 
Here are some ways you can share your faith and 
God’s love (and who to contact) 
 

a. Serve a meal at Loaves and Fishes (Charlie 
Meade) 

b. Distribute food at Daily Bread (Sue 
Stauffacher) 

c. Serve breakfast one weekend in New 
Milford (Charlie Meade or Chris Childs) 

d. Make a prayer shawl or prayer square to be 
given to someone who needs a reminder of 
God’s love and care (Jan Steers) 

e. Volunteer to visit one of our home-bound 
folks. (Rev. Peters or Charlie Stauffacher) 

f. Offer to make a meal for those who are 
bereaved or ill at home.  (Rev. Peters or 
Charlie Stauffacher). 

g. Be on the look-out for an opportunity and let 
us know! 

 

You add to our mission dollars when you: 
 

Save LaBonne’s Receipts 
Recycle Printer Cartridges 

Shop at Amazon Smile 
Purchase Scrip Cash Cards 

 
 

 
 

Mother’s/Father’s Day Card Sales 
Benefit Church World Services 

 
Our Mission Committee is currently selling 
Mother’s Day and Father’s Day cards to benefit 
Church World Services.  The Mother’s Day cards, 
which will be available in Fellowship Hall through 
May 14th will benefit CWS Blankets.  The Father’s 
Day cards, available the first three weeks of June, 
will benefit CWS Tools. 
 
CWS helps families in the United States and around 
the world in the wake of natural disasters such as 
floods and hurricanes.  They also provide people 
with resources and skills necessary to build or 
rebuild sustainable lives and communities. 

 
Shelter Breakfast Ministry 

 
If you are interested in helping prepare breakfast for 
those who stay in the Homeless Shelter in New 
Milford, the opportunity is available. We need 
people to make breakfast beginning at 5:00 a.m. 
certain Saturdays and Sundays.     
 
Please contact Charlie Meade directly at 860-355-
1584 and let him know of your willingness to help. 
 
 


